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Weber County Commission 
NOTICE OF DECISION 

 
 December 22, 2014 
Dog and Bone, LLC 
c/o Justin Pack 
 
 
 
Case No.: Zoning Development Agreement Contract# 2014-245 
 
 You are hereby notified that the request to amend Zoning Development Agreement Contract #2007-271 
& #2009-182 for the property located at approximately 4022 North 3500 East Liberty, UT, (parcel 22-010-0064 & 
22-010-0065) was heard and approved by the Weber County Commission in a public meeting held on December 9, 
2014, after receiving a positive recommendation from the Ogden Valley Planning Commission.  The approval is 
based on the following:   
 

Commission Warburton moved to recommend approval on application# ZDA 2014-02 to the 
County Commission to amend the new Conceptual Development Plan.  Commissioner Parson 
seconded the motion.  Commissioner Graves moved to amend the motion to keep the brick from 
the original conceptual design and not according to the new design.  A vote was taken and the 
motion carried (5-1).  This recommendation was based on the findings as listed below:  
 

1. A request to amend the “Concept Development Plan” is allowed per the previously 
approved Zoning Development Agreements. 

2. It is in the best interests of both the applicant and the County to have a “Concept 
Development Plan” that is viable and harmonious with the Ogden Valley General Plan.  

3. The proposal will promote commercial development in the Liberty area as identified in 
the Ogden Valley General Plan.   

4. The amendment to the conceptual design will facilitate the required site improvements 
in a manner that will coincide with the vision of the area and will be more desirable for 
future tenants. 

5. The conceptual “Complete Street” design will provide safe mobility for all users.   
6. The amendment is not detrimental to the public health, safety, or welfare. 
7. The proposal will not deteriorate the environment of the general area so as to 

negatively impact surrounding properties and uses. 
 

A copy of the recorded Zoning Development Agreement Contract# 2014-245 has been made part of this letter. This 
letter is intended as a courtesy to document the status of your project.  If you have further questions, please 
contact me at rkippen@co.weber.us.ut or 801-399-8768. 
 
 
 
Respectfully, 

Ronda Kippen 
Weber County Planner II 
 






































